
 

  

Diary Dates 

Monday 8th May: School Closed – 
Coronation Bank Holiday 
Tuesday 9th May – Friday 12th May: Year 
Six SATs assessments 
Friday 19th May – Sports Day (AM) 
Thursday 25th May – Open Morning 
Friday 26th May – Reserve Sports Day 
Friday 9th June – Non-uniform day for 
SANDS charity 
Thursday 15th June – Years Five and Six 
First Aid Training 
Friday 16th June – Father’s Day gifts 
(PTFA) 
Monday 19th – Friday 23rd June – Year 
Six Bikeability Training 
Thursday 23rd June: Shackadell Class to 
Paradise Wildlife Park 
Thursday 29th June: Class photos 
Saturday 1st July: PTFA Summer Fete 
and BBQ 
Tuesday 4th July: Intervillage Sports 
Wednesday 5th July: Danes and 
Puddlebridge Classes to Wicksteed Park 
Thursday 6th July: Haffydown and 
Peartree Classes to Stanwick Lakes 
Monday 10th July: Dress Rehearsal 
Year 6 Leavers’ Treat (PM) 
Tuesday 11th July: Whole School 
Summer Production (1:30pm and 
6:00pm) 
Wednesday 12th July: Whole School 
Summer Production (6pm) 
Thursday 13th July: Class Changeover 

Day and Secondary School Transition 

Day 

Friday 14th July: Reward Day 

Wednesday 19th July: Leavers’ Service 

(9:30am). Last Day of Term. 

 

 

What an exciting day we are having in school today celebrating 
the King’s coronation! The children look fabulous in their red, 
white and blue outfits and are enjoying a range of coronation 
related learning and activities. This afternoon, we will be 
hosting our very own coronation with children taking on the 
roles of King Charles and Queen Camilla, members of the royal 
family and other key figures.  

Since the beginning of term, it has been wonderful to observe 
so many children displaying our new value – Respect. They are 
working hard in their house teams (St. Albans, St. Paul’s, 
Coventry and Canterbury) in order to earn lots of house points. 
The weekly totals for each house team are displayed in our 
school hall as well as on the website and on page two of the 
newsletter.  

On Sunday, our school choir made us very, very proud with their 
fantastic performance at The Royal Albert Hall. Please see page 
three for more information and photos of the event. Thank you 
to Mrs Crowley for leading the choir and organising this exciting 
opportunity. 

The summer term is always a very busy term in school. Next 
week, Year Six have their SATs assessments. These are 
followed over the coming weeks by: Year Two assessments; 
Year One phonic screening and the Year Four multiplication 
check. Please check the date list carefully as there is lots else 
going on this term including sporting events, off site visits and 
our whole school summer production. 

We wish you all a very happy Bank Holiday weekend in which 
we will witness a key event in British history. We will look 
forward to seeing the children back in school on Tuesday. 
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ACADEMIC YEAR 2022/2023 

SUMMER TERM 

Tuesday 18th April 2023 to Wednesday 19 July 2023 

Monday 8th May: SCHOOL CLOSED Coronation Day 

HALF TERM Break - Monday 29th May 2023 to Friday 2nd June 2023 

 

ACADEMIC YEAR 2023/2024 

AUTUMN TERM 

Monday 4th September 2023 to Tuesday 19th December 2023 

HALF TERM Break – Monday 23rd October 2023-Friday 27th October 2023 

Occasional Day: Monday 27th November 2023 – SCHOOL CLOSED 

SPRING TERM 
Thursday 4th January 2024 to Thursday 28th March 2024 
HALF TERM BREAK - Monday 19th February 2024– Friday 23rd February 2024 

SUMMER TERM 
Tuesday 16th April 2024 to Friday 19th July 2024 
Bank Holiday – Monday 6th May 2024 – SCHOOL CLOSED 
HALF TERM Break – Monday 27th May 2024 – Friday 31st May 2024 
 

 

 

Shining Stars were 

awarded to: 

Cameron, Ella, 

Gabriella, Evie, Nikita 

 

Merit Certificates were 

awarded to: 

Poppy-Belle, Rosie, Harry H, 

Nikita, Joshua, Evie, Teddy, 

Jack, Amelie, Aariv, Theo, 

Orlagh, Flynn, Jack 

School Meals 

To order school meals, 

please log onto your School 

Gateway account via the 

website or the app. 

 DINNER MONEY FEES 

£3.25 per meal 

 

 
 

 

 

House Points 

Canterbury 

 
448 

St. Paul’s 

 
370 

St Albans 

 
410 

Coventry 

 
454 

  

http://clipart-library.com/clipart/269836.htm
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Our School Choir Perform at The Royal Albert Hall 
Sunday 30th April 2023 

Wow! What a performance! On Sunday, our Year Four, Five and Six choir performed at the 
Hertfordshire Gala Concert at The Royal Albert Hall. This event last took place just before lockdown, 
but is usually staged every other year. The choir performed Jonathan Dove’s Seaside Postcard, a large 
scale choral and orchestral composition that included three movements; the first movement depicted a 
calm sea, it then moved on to a ‘wish you were here’ theme, before concluding with everybody ‘having a 
lovely time’ at the seaside. The choir also enjoyed the concert finale, which began with an outstanding 
performance of ‘From Now On’ from the Greatest Showman, followed by John Miles’ famous song 
‘Music’. It really was a very special occasion and an amazing experience for all involved.  

 

Parking 

We would like to remind parents and carers to be considerate about where they park at drop-off and 

pick-up. Recently, there have been some occasions when residents’ drives have been blocked leaving 

them unable to leave or return home. Also, please remember that the school car park is for the use of 

staff and school visitors only.  

Parking away from School Lane (e.g. at the village hall) and walking not only keeps our children safer 

but also provides fresh air and exercise. 
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School Council Update 

 

We are delighted to have 
received a £200 Book 

Voucher from Redrow in 
recognition of the work of 

members of our School 
Council back in 2018. They 
worked with Mr Falder to 

suggest possible road 
names for the new 

development off Gresley 
Way. 

We are constantly buying 
new books for classes and 
our school library so this 
voucher will enable us to 

purchase lots of new books 
for the children to enjoy. 

 

 

 

 

Times Table Rockstars 

We are so impressed by the progress being made by many children in Year Two upwards in 
securing their recall of multiplication facts using Times Tables Rockstars. Children in Year Four 
will soon be taking their multiplication check – this is a government test for all pupils in Year 

Four. The expectation is that, by the end of Year Four, children are fluent up to 12 x 12. We now 
have many children achieving this level of fluency by the end of Year Three or even Year Two – 
regular practise on TTRS really is the key to success. We are very proud that Aston St. Mary’s is 

currently ranked third in the top thirty nearby schools (one of the schools ahead of us is a 
secondary school!).  

Keep up the great work – securing fluency really does impact positively upon learning across the 
maths curriculum. 

  



Class News 
 

  

Shackadell Class 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Last Friday, the children were able to bring in a baby or teddy from home to apply this week’s 

learning. We made sure to have feeding times, nap times, story times and even a tour of the school! 

We were so impressed by the beautiful sharing and kind words from all the children and everyone’s 

‘can do’ attitude when looking after their baby or pet. Some children used the iPads to take pictures 

of their babies and others made mobiles for their cots. 

 

It has been such a good week of learning and the children have really displayed so many of our 

school values. 

This week, Shackadell have been learning about the human 

life cycle. The children have had great fun looking closely at 

themselves in the mirror to draw self-portraits. They have 

also written about different stages of their own life cycle and 

sequenced pictures. They had lots of fun matching the baby 

photos to each child and their teachers! They have also been 

role playing in the baby clinic, measuring and weighing their 

babies and making their own ‘red books’.  

 

 



Class News 
  

Peartree Class 

We are now well into the first part of the summer term, and we have a lot of exciting things 

coming up. 

We have enjoyed our DT lessons where we tasted and evaluated salads; we also planned, made 

and evaluated our own salads. We used several different techniques when preparing our salads.

 

We have also been learning about what plants need to grow and have planted our sunflower seeds. 

We think that plants need soil, sunlight and water to grow into healthy plants. We have set up an 

experiment to test this by changing one thing with some other seeds. We are changing one thing 

to make it a fair test. We have planted one seed with no soil, one with no water and the last with 

no sunlight.  Most of our plants that have all the things we think they need are beginning to grow 

already.

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We look forward to sharing all the exciting work we will be doing over the next few weeks. 

 

 

In English, we are looking at a new 

book by Julia Donaldson, which is 

based on a Chinese traditional tale. 

This is linked to our geography and 

art topics about China. 
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Haffydown Class 
It has been a busy start to the summer term, and we hope the children are looking forward to their 

learning for the term ahead. As part of our DT, the children designed and created their own smoothie. We 

discussed the importance of balanced diet and how to include a variety of fruit and vegetables in their 

meals. For the research, we tried different smoothies. Once they had decided what to include in their 

smoothie, the children then prepared the fruit and vegetables. This was a great opportunity for them to 

practise their cutting skills with a knife. Finally, they tried their smoothies - they all looked delicious! 

 

At the start of the term, we started a new book called Atlas of Adventures and we have explored a variety 
of different places around the world. Last week, the children wrote and performed a radio broadcast 
about different festivals. The festivals included: Holi festival in India, the Hot Air Balloon festival in Canada 
and Rio Carnival in Brazil. They should be very proud of their performance reading. You can scan the QR 
codes to listen to their broadcasts. 

 



Class News 
  

Puddlebridge Class 

 

In English, we have been reading The Eye of the 

Wolf by Daniel Pennac. Part of the story is set 

across Africa; we each chose a different African 

country to research to help us to understand 

the context of the story. It has also helped up 

to develop our locational knowledge of the 

continent. 

 

In Maths, Year 4 have been 

learning about fractions, while 

Year 5 have been exploring 

percentages. 

 

Year 4 have started our new 

Science unit, Living Things and 

their Habitats’. We have learned 

about the seven life processes 

that all living things do (MRS 

NERG). We then learned how 

scientist classify living things by 

studying branching databases. 

After exploring our local 

environment, we created our 

own branching databases to 

classify the different minibeasts 

living on the school field. 
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Danes Class 

 

 

 

 

We have now completed our sequence of science lessons about the properties and changes of materials. 
We have learnt about reversible and irreversible changes – we were amazed to discover that dissolving a 
solute in a solvent can actually be reversible. To test this, we heated some salt solution over a candle; 
eventually the water evaporated, and the salt was left behind. Observing the irreversible, chemical reaction 
between vinegar and bicarbonate of soda was great fun! There were so many bubbles that the cup over-
flowed. The bubbles showed that a new material (carbon dioxide) had been produced meaning that we had 
observed an irreversible change.  

 

 

 

 

We would like to wish all of Year Six the very best of luck in their SATs assessments next week; they have 
worked incredibly hard throughout the year and have made excellent progress. This weekend it is important 
that they take a break and enjoy the coronation celebrations! 

 

In English, we have been writing persuasive speeches to encourage 
people to reduce their use of single-use plastic. We were inspired by the 
book ‘One Plastic Bag’ by Miranda Paul. This tells the inspiring story of 
Isatou Ceesay and the recycling women of The Gambia. We enjoyed 
learning all about The Gambia as well as reading the thought-provoking 
tale of ecological awareness and recycling. If you would like to hear some 
of our speeches, scan the QR codes below. 

 

In History, we are learning about Thomas Clarkson and the Transatlantic Slave Trade. We 
have been shocked to discover how enslaved people were treated and how they were traded 
for goods and shipped across the Atlantic Ocean in appalling conditions to work on 
plantations in the Americas. Thomas Clarkson was an abolitionist who devoted his life to 
ending the enslavement of human beings. There is a memorial to him not far from school – 
just a few miles away in the village of Wadesmill.  

 

 



 

 

  



 



 



 


